Holy Rosary School Parents Club Meeting Minutes

January 15, 2013

President Melissa Witsoe called the meeting to order and welcomed all those who were in attendance.

Board Attendance - President Melissa Witsoe, President Meg Peterson, Vice President Cindy Wingo, Treasurer Marti McGaughey, Secretary Karen Ginther

Melissa Witsoe led the opening prayer.

Official Parent Club Business

School Commission Report – Meg Peterson

Discussed:

evaluation of tuition payment system, financial aid training school activities and electives

Parent Questions – Melissa Witsoe

February fundraiser survey

Questions:

CYO board looking into gym banners regarding school breaks when returning back to school

Principal Report - Michael Cantu

Discussed:

school safety and security doors (which ones can be accessed) staff positions and presence contractors submitting bids for buzz door school safety webinar Holy Rosary safety committee role Catholic Schools week

Heart Auction - Development Director Alicia Sands and Procurement Chair Mora McCann

Distributed - Auction Procurement Idea Flyer

Discussed:

Heart Volunteer Opportunities available for decorations and distribution **Donations**

Business Contacts

Auction Theme "Kentucky Derby"

Auction automation with BidPal software solution

Family donations begin Monday with eFC link

Tree Lot - Pat Galvin

Discussed:

- Tree Lot Success 50% increase over last year sales, profit of \$41,000
- Thanks and recognition to PC board, business donors, and to parent volunteers
- Kindle Fire Drawing Winner Christina Padilla

Amazon Christmas Fundraiser - Cathy Moran

Discussed:

- HR has risen over \$4,300 to date.
- Thanksgiving to Christmas competition Winning class 2B
- Parents encouraged to buy Amazon gift cards and encouraged to buy using classroom links.

Guest Speaker - Vice Principal Ted Mohrbacher

Holy Rosary and High Schools Preparation

High School Readiness

Raffle Winner - Jennifer Durante and Mora McCann

Winners received Spirit basket donated by Kennedy Catholic High School.

President Melissa Witsoe closes the meeting

The next Parent Club Meeting is scheduled for February 28th

Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Ginther- Secretary